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Calendar 

 
Important Dates in Term 4, 2020 

Week 9 

Thursday, 10th December Presentation Day 

Friday, 11th December SISA Gala Day 

Week 10 

Monday 14th December Student Reports go Home 

Tuesday, 15th December Yr 6 Graduation & Farewell 

Wednesday, 16th December Last Day of School  

 
Important Dates in Term 1, 2021 

Week 1 

Wednesday, 27th January STAFF Development Day 

Thursday, 28th January STAFF Development Day 

Friday, 29th January Students Return to School 

Week 2 

Monday, 1st February Kindergarten’s First Day 

 

Principal’s Report 
 

COVID-19 Impacts – What’s changing in Term 1, 2021 

The NSW Department of Education has just released 
guidelines for our return to school in 2021. The key points 
are as follows. These will come into effect at the 
beginning of next year. 

1. Morning Drop-off: Parents and carers will be invited 
back on-site in 2021 with access to the canteen and 
uniform shop. However, one of the benefits of adapting 
through COVID-19 has been the independence and 
maturity gained by our students in farewelling their 
parents at the gate each day. We will encourage this as 
much as possible and ask that parents of K-2 students 
don’t walk beyond the end of the pathway adjacent to the 
playground equipment. There will of course be a grace 
period for the parents and carers of our new Kinder 
students in their first 1-2 weeks of school. 

2. Afternoon Pick-up: Parents and carers will be invited 
onto grounds when the school gates are opened at 
2:40pm each afternoon. Parents can settle on a 
convenient and practical meeting point with their children. 
The school day will conclude at 2:50pm for ALL students. 
Unfortunately, we are unable to re-open the playground 
equipment at the start of the new year. 

3. School events: At this point in time heading into 2021, 
school events are restricted in size to allow 30 parents to 
an indoor event and 50 parents to an outdoor event. To 
begin with, this will have a significant impact on our Meet 
The Teacher events early in Term 1. These events will 
still be held with significantly different planning and 
organisation in place for 2021. 

4. P&C Meetings: These meetings can resume in Term 1, 
however all P&C Meetings must take place in the 
evening. 

More updates will be provided in the new school year. 

 

New Playground 

When we return in 2021, depending on some fine 
weather in the holidays, we will come back with a very 
exciting new look to our playground in the K-2 end of the 
school. All will be revealed when you walk through the 
gates in 2021! 

 

Office Hours 
Monday to Friday 

8:20am - 3pm 

Canteen 
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

8:20am - 2pm 
 

Before & After  
School Care 

 

Enrolments 
can be made online at: 

www.squiggler.com.au/enrol-
now/ or for more 

information contact head office 
on 1300 778 444 

 

Uniform Shop 
Uniforms are sold in the canteen 

Monday, Wednesday & Friday 
8:20am - 9am 

 
Payment by 

cash & cheque 
at school 

OR 
prepay online using 
MasterCard or Visa 

 

mailto:themeadows-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.squiggler.com.au/enrol-now/
http://www.squiggler.com.au/enrol-now/
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Check-in Assessments 

Earlier this year the Department of Education cancelled 
the 2020 NAPLAN testing program due to the impact of 
COVID-19. NAPLAN assesses students in Years 3 and 5 
in the areas of Reading, Writing, Spelling, Grammar & 
Punctuation and Numeracy (Maths).  

As an alternative to NAPLAN, all students in Years 3 and 
5 will next week sit the Check-In Assessment. This 
assessment will provide a brief snapshot of student 
progress in just two areas: Reading and Numeracy. On 
Wednesday, 9th December, students will complete online 
assessments involving 40 multiple-choice questions in 
each test. Each test will run for 50 minutes. While the 
school is provided with results and data, unlike NAPLAN, 
there is no data provision for parents.  

 

Presentation Day 

Our annual Presentation Day is being held next 
Thursday, 10th December. Under current restrictions we 
are having two separate assemblies. K-2 awards will be 
presented at 9:15am and the Years 3-6 awards 
ceremony will commence at 10:00am. The event is 
invitation only and is restricted to 1-2 family members per 
award winner. Thank you to those parents who have 
already responded. Please return your note by next 
Tuesday at the very latest if you haven’t done so already. 
All visitors will be expected to sign on at a sign-on table 
located at the rear of the parent seating area. 

 

Student Progress Reports 

Semester 2 Reports for all students will be sent home on 
Monday, 14th December. The reports are more detailed 
than those sent home in August. This is the first time we 
have used the full reporting capabilities of our new 
SENTRAL system. On the 14th of December, all parents 
will receive a text message with a link to a brief survey 
about the reports. We certainly value your feedback and 
look forward to your opinions on the new report. 

 

Student Leaders 

Congratulations to Lachlan, Nathan, Esah, Monica, 
Decoda, Leila, Ana-Leah, Lydia, Ria, Yashika, Amal and 
Shaza who all presented speeches yesterday just prior to 
Student Leadership Elections. Based on the quality of the 
candidates and their speeches, we are certainly going to 
have a wonderful quartet of leaders in 2021 with the 
School Captain, Vice-Captain and two Prefects being 
announced at the Years 3-6 Presentation Day Assembly. 

 

2021 Staffing 

At the time of writing, we will start 2021 with 295 
students, an increase of 22 on today’s numbers. We will 
no doubt reach the magic milestone of 300 students at 
some point in the new year and this may even happen on 

the first day given the recent history of an influx of 
students on Day 1 who weren’t enrolled prior to 
Christmas. We will be definitely increasing from 13 
classes to 14 classes. The additional classroom will be 
the former ‘Technology’ or ‘STEM’ room located next to 
the library. 

In 2021, we will welcome back Mr Shane Lambeth to 
TMPS. Mr Lambeth has been Relieving Assistant 
Principal at Shalvey PS this year. He is looking forward to 
re-joining our wonderful team in 2021. Mrs Kirkland will 
return full-time next year and Mrs Thornton’s week will 
increase from two days to three. We will also welcome a 
new graduate teacher to the team. This position won’t be 
confirmed until next week.  

With incoming staff we always unfortunately need to 
farewell some outgoing staff. I wish to thank Mr Michael 
Prants (2019-2020 Librarian) and Mr Aidan Keenan 
(2020 RFF Teacher) for their contribution to life at The 
Meadows. We know you will both find a new home and 
make a positive impact in another public school!  

 

Term 1 Dates for 2021 

This is the final newsletter for 2020. The final day for 
students this year is Wednesday, 16th December. 
Teachers return in 2021 on Wednesday, 27th January 
and Thursday, 28th January for two pupil-free Staff 
Development Days. Students in Years 1-6 return on 
Friday, 29th January and our new Kinder students will 
enjoy their first day of big school on Monday, 1st 
February. 

Please let the office know this year if, due to any family 
holidays within Australia, your child will be returning after 
their scheduled first day in 2021. 

 

Kinder 2021 Enrolments and School Leavers 

Do you have a younger child ready to start Kinder at The 
Meadows PS next year? Or do you know someone in the 
neighbourhood who has? If so, please come along or 
invite your neighbours to come along and commence the 
enrolment process NOW!  

As of today, we have 62 confirmed and enrolled students 
for Kindergarten in 2021. Please make all enquiries 
through Mrs Anderson at the front office. 

If your child is in Kindergarten to Year 5 and you know 
you are leaving our school by the end of 2020, please let 
the office know NOW as we are finalising class structures 
for 2021. 

 

Students’ Fun Page 

Look out in the newsletter for one last chance to win 
some great prizes. See if you can answer all of the 
questions in our Newsletter Quiz Page! Please return all 
entries by next Monday! 
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Happy Holidays! 

Finally, I sincerely wish to thank ALL of our families for 
your outstanding support through what has been a 
challenging year. I’m always incredibly proud of our 
community and we have banded together and shown 
great resilience to achieve plenty in difficult times. I wish 
every member of our community a wonderful, happy, 
healthy and safe Christmas, New Year and January 
break. I look forward to seeing 295+ smiling faces in 
2021. 

 

Look after each other,  

Scott Staveley 
Principal 

K-6 Assembly Award Winners – Week 8 

Kookaburra Pins (Earned 10, 20, 30 points) 

Blue (10 Points) Yellow (20 Points) Purple (30 Points) 
Aman 
Aadya 
Vivaan 
Awan 
 

Akin 
Mackenzie  
Lakshet  
Jerekai 
Laurence 
Maaz 

Hezekiah 

Orange (40 Points) Gold (50 Points) Platinum (60 Points) 
Aleyna 
Ryan 
Decoda 
Rachel 

Aiden 
Taylen 
Leila 

 

K-6 Assembly Award Winners – Week 8 
Principal Awards 
(5 points) 

Assistant Principal Awards 
(3 points) 
 

Kindergarten 
Awan 
Srithika  
Aadya 

Kindergarten 
Kiyana 
Keerthan  
Mele 

Stage 1 
Agastya 
Vaishnodevi 
Lakshet  

Stage 1 
Charlie 
Dhvani  
Aman 

Stage 2 

Sophia 
Mann 
Aiden  
Michael 

Stage 2 
Vid 
Vinoth 
Isla 

Stage 3 
Ryan 
Laurence 
Jacob 

Stage 3 

Lauren 
Aleyna 
Rachel 
Zac 

Week 7 Week 8 
 Teacher’s Awards (2 points) 

 
 

KH Karma 
Kcee 

KH  Jyotsnaa 
Corinth 

    
KP Mahli 

Vivaan 
KP Curtis-Junior 

Akshita 
    
KS Micah 

Kristina 
KS  Autumn 

Samuel 
    
1/2B Hadizatu 

Adhavan 
1/2B Seth 

Kavya 
    
1/2C Luka 

Titus 
1/2C Luselina 

Julius 
    
1/2R William  

Tai 
1/2R Alessio 

Jerekai 
    
2/3A Raagavi 

Issa 
2/3A Joanna 

Jasmine 
    
3/4R Alex 

Jasper 
3/4R Domonic 

Adhiraj 
    
3/4T Ackland 

Riley 
3/4T Sahayata 

Tiahna 
    
3-6TK Jordan 3-6TK Will 
    
5/6A Ryan  

Taylen 
5/6A Esah  

Jayden 
    
5/6H Ben 

Kasius 
5/6H Shashvini 

Maaz 
    
5/6S Adam 

Lachlan 
5/6S  Melisa 

Remojan 

At The Meadows we are Safe, 
Responsible Learners ! 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Award Winners! 
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Positive Behaviour 
for Learning 

We listen carefully and speak 
kindly to others. 

 

Our Positive Behaviour for Learning 
Focus for Term 4 Weeks 9 & 10 is: 

We Respect Others 
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Community Noticeboard 
The Meadows Public School, as a service to parents, will 
advertise community events that may be of interest.    
The Meadows Public School does not necessarily 
endorse or sponsor the events and accepts no 
responsibility for the management or organisation of 
these events. 
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